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In addition to the efforts of the department staff, we have also completed in conjunction with Davis4Health 
(our local community health improvement collaborative) a comprehensive community health assessment 
(CHA). The CHA provides a deep understanding of community health issues; contributing factors;    
awareness of existing resources and/or lack of resources; and sheds light on existing health inequities. We, 
in conjunction with Davis4Health, have chosen three community priorities to focus on over the next several 
years those being Suicide, Opioids, and Adverse Childhood Events (ACEs), and a Community Health       
Improvement Plan (CHIP) will be coming in 2019. We are very appreciative of the opportunity to work 
together with so many partners. This collaboration not only improves the way we identify needs, but also 
improves the sharing of resources to address health status and promote the well-being of individuals,     
families, and the environment.  
 
I want to recognize and express appreciation to a dedicated Board of Health who are actively engaged in 
planning and evaluating our programs and activities as well as establishing policy to enhance the delivery 
of our public health services. I want to also recognize how fortunate the department is to have an            
outstanding staff that not only excels in the tasks they perform but are passionate about contributing to the 
health and well-being of our community. 
 
As you read this report, I hope you will gain insight into the breadth and depth of the departmentôs         
activities. Be assured that our focus is to seek and continuously improve our organization, to concentrate on 
those who utilize our services, and measure the results of our efforts.  

 

 

Brian Hatch, Director 
Davis County Health Department 

Message from the Director 
It is my privilege to share with you the Davis County Health          
Departmentôs 2018 Annual Report. Here you will see that our        
department is committed to providing the services and programs that 
promote and protect the health and well-being of Davis County      
residents and the environment. This report highlights many notable 
achievements that I am proud to celebrate as we move forward with 
continued progress in a pursuit to improve programs and practices. 
 
2018 marked another incredibly productive year. We have included 
within this report links to the annual reports produced by each of our 
four divisions within the department (Community Health Services, 
Environmental Health Services, Family Health and Disease Control, 
and Senior Services) which highlight the many accomplishments and 
services rendered throughout the year. 


